County Delay’s Phase Two Application Until Late September
(9/1/20 – Lincoln County, OR)
The Lincoln County Commission voted 3-0 Monday to delay the County’s application to enter Phase 2 until September 29.
Additionally, at the regularly scheduled Board meeting, the Lincoln County Board of Commissioners received reports from
Public Health Director Rebecca Austen, Vice Chair of the Lincoln County Public Health Advisory Committee Co-Chair Gary
Lahman on the County’s COVID-19 status, and an update from Oregon Health Authority Director Patrick Allen in response to
questions about how and when the State will measure metrics that must be met to move forward to Phase 2 of the Oregon
Reopening Plan Framework.
During the meeting, Gary Lahman co-chair of the County’s Public Health Advisory Committee appeared on behalf of the
committee. Lahman said the committee, which submitted a letter to the Board on August 5tth , requested that County delay its
application until September 21st. Lahman said, “the committee sent a letter to the Commissioners, by consensus, to say that
you are moving too fast. We are glad that you have slowed down a bit. It seems like you have. And, we follow very closely what
the Commissioners are going to do moving into Phase 2.”
An email to the board from Oregon Health Authority Director Patrick Allen, indicated OHA wants to see the positivity rate
stable or decreasing. He said it is also “necessary that all six metrics be met, though there is still room for judgement calls.” The
does not currently meet all six metrics in the Phase 2 Reopening Criteria.
After careful consideration of the County’s current situation, the likelihood of increased concerns over the busy labor day
weekend, the convergence of the flu season with the continued spread of the disease in the County, and the desire to proceed
cautiously to assist the reopening of schools to in person education, the Board voted unanimously to delay the request to
move Lincoln County into Phase 2 until September 29, 2020.
In a motion, Commissioner Hunt said, “I will move that we delay our application until 29th which will be consistent with our
twenty-four-hour hold period. We can go backwards and move that date backwards if we want, but this will give us time to
gather additional data, to look at the impact of Labor Day, look at the impact of flu season, and to try and get our schools
open.”
Commissioner Jacobson added, “I would like to add a friendly amendment to Commissioner Hunt’s motion. The week before
our September 29th meeting we try and have our Board of Commissioners Meeting with the Oregon Health Authority’s Director
Allen or a person of his choosing, so that we are not in the situation of trying to understand if we meet the criteria.”
The County Commissioners meet each week on Monday at 3pm. Meetings are live streamed on You Tube
(https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCwNz5TMyHTN4itpJm_efb9Q). Public Input may be submitted to boc@co.lincoln.or.us
Online COVID-19 information or resources:
Public Information Updates: https://www.co.lincoln.or.us/hhs/page/public-information-updates
Lincoln County COVID-19 Website: www.co.lincoln.or.us/hhs/page/2019-novel-coronavirus
Information on Reopening Lincoln County: www.co.lincoln.or.us/hhs/page/reopening-lincoln-county
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